
WOOLWICH MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION INC. 
 
      

     24 Snyder Ave. S. (Elmira Arena), P.O. Box 204 , Elmira, ON  N3B 2Z6  (519) 669-2789  

 
Executive Meeting Minutes 

February 28, 2012 
 

LOCATION: WMC Meeting Room 
TIME: 7:00 p.m. 
CHAIR/PRESIDENT: Steve Hanley 
SECRETARY: Shelley Clifford 

 
Present: Steve Hanley, Paul Wilson, Rob Waters, Eric Brubacher, Chris 
Schnarr, Eric Brubacher, Garry Mayberry, Diane Weigel, Jodi Young, Brian 
Knipfel, Jeremy Weber, Shelley Clifford 
Absent:  Tom Arndt, Deb Good, Chris Williams, Tracey Williams, Dave Baker  
 
1) Minutes of Previous Meetings 

• Business arising from previous minutes January 31, 2012.  Motion by Chris 
Schnarr to accept the minutes, second Garry Mayberry.  All in favour, motion 
passed. 

  
2) President’s Message  - Steve Hanley 

• Need to know everyone’s intention of staying on for next year 
• Newsletter information – please send off to Brittany Good asap 

 
3) Treasurer Report – Deb Good  (Absent)  

• No report 
 
4) Committee Reports  

a. VP Rep – Paul Wilson 
• Playoffs are underway 
• Will need to have registration up on the site prior to the next meeting 
 

 
b. VP LL – Tom Arndt, Dave Baker ( both absent)  

• Playoff games are all scheduled now and proceeding smoothly 
• Round is set for completion by March 11, 2011 
• Need to discuss our vote regarding contact or not within the LL for next year. 

Decision needed prior to May. 
 

 
c. VP Coaching – Rob Waters  

• Coaches evaluations 85 received, hopefully all in by next week 
• Applications -  goal by the end of the 2nd week of March put onto the website 



• Dan Snyder Day – end of year Banquet, Snyder pad 45 min games, till noon, 
coordinate on McLeod pad, fun things to have on the floor, radar slap 
shooting, etc. Dedication at 12noon for the trophy case, skate with the Kings, 
ideas still coming in 

• Trophies and hall rentals will come out of the WMHA budget 

d. VP Player Dev – Eric Brubacher  
• Skills going well 13 or 14 kids in the program, younger kids enjoying it 
• A few cannot commit to the full schedule, pay as you go, a few Drayton 

families coming in as well, worked out well 
 

e. Ice Scheduler – Deb Good  (absent)  
•••• No report 

 
f. Office Administrator/Registrar –  Jodi Young  

• AGM set for April 24th, 2012 
• The rolling door keeper counter has arrived 

 
g. Fundraising  Committee – Diane Weigel  

• Money needs to given to Treasurer  
• Discussion to continue with Pepperettes as a fundraiser effort in the future 

 
h. Tournament- Tracey Williams (absent)  

• Full report next month still waiting for some funds to come in from advertisers 
and still waiting for a few invoices to come in 

i. Equipment – Garry Mayberry  
• Discussion surrounding socks and jerseys, new jersey input from the 

community through the newsletter, create excitement via Dan Snyder day, 
have a Dance to raise funds for outfitting all the rep home teams for the next 
year 

• Going forward for House League recommend two colours – blue and white 
• Equipment question raised – is our equipment, jerseys insured if stolen? 

Specifically when carried by a parent. 

j. Photos – Chris Schnarr   
• Will give Thank You plaques to Chris W 

k. Sponsorship – Chris Williams  (absent) 
• Chris investigated the possibility of car raffle, need to put in caveat if we don’t 

sell the required amt for the car – we can give an amt of money away instead 
• 5 outstanding sponsors, will continue track down 

 
l. Webmaster –Brian Knipfel   

• Nothing much is going on, few updates 
 

m. Referees – Jeremy Weber 
• Weekend Minor PeeWee game didn’t have refs, refs did come, game got in 

although 45 min late, will look into whether it was a scheduling issue or not 



• Weekend issue - PeeWee AE 3rd ref appeared near the end of the 1st game, 
3:50pm, not sure whether it was communicated to have 3 man ref system for 
all PeeWee rep games 

• Was an issue in a PeeWee Local League game, parent trying to get into the 
ref room to yell at the referees, he was stopped by another official, WMHA 
Exec is handling the issue, appropriate parties have been notified 

n. Hockey Moms – Shelley Clifford  
• Still some pins left , $3 each, Silverstick teams took the majority left to 

distribute ,approx 20 left in the office, will be placed back on the web 
 

 
5) New Business  

• Fred Hale (Minor PeeWee Coach)– spoke regarding having an additional rep 
team for the 2001 year added 

• Ask for AA, A and an AE Team – PeeWee Level 
• March Newsletter – need to get items ready to go out 
• AGM is approaching – year end reports need to be written soon 

 
 

 
 
6) Next Meeting  – March 27th, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. WMC   
 
7) Adjournment    9:01pm 
 


